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To Whom It May Concern: 
 
As President-Elect of the Osterville Rotary in Osterville, MA on Cape Cod, I am 
delighted to recommend Michael Utley’s “Stuck by Lightening” program.  We had the 
pleasure of listening to Mr. Utley’s compelling presentation on the dangers of lightening 
this past summer.  As one might expect, his message is unforgettable, and the take away 
value of the presentation clear.  In fact, our Rotary members commented that “it was one 
of the best presentations that they had ever heard.”  My sense is that young people, 
especially, would benefit greatly from Mr. Utley’s message. 
 
Please feel free to contact me if you would like further feedback about this valuable and 
profound program.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Warner T. James, Jr. 
Director of Admission, Cape Cod Academy 
Humanities Department 
President-Elect, Osterville Rotary 


